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February 24, 2021 
 
Nathan  A. Barton 
PO Box 88 
Cortez, CO 81321-0088 
 
Re Toner Ranch Pit, File No. M-2021-011  

Receipt of 110 Construction Materials  
Reclamation Permit Application Package 

 
Dear Barton: 
 
On February 11, 2021, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received your 110c Construction 
Materials Reclamation Permit Application package for the Toner Ranch Pit, File No. M-2021-011.  
Preliminary review of the information received determined that the additional information must be 
received before the Division can consider your application as being submitted and technical review can 
begin. 
 
Exhibit E: Rule 6.2.1 (2)(a) Please provide Maps showing the Name of the Applicant.  
                 Rule 6.2.1(2)(d) Identify and outline the area which corresponds with the application. 
                 Rule 6.2.1(2) (e) Please provide an appropriate legend on Maps submitted.    
 
Exhibit L: Please submit structure agreement for the irrigation ditch that is within the permit boundary 
and the USFS road used for Access. 
 
Where the mining operation will adversely affect the stability of any significant, valuable and 
permanent man-made structure located within two hundred (200) feet of the affected land, 
the Applicant shall either:  
(a) provide a notarized agreement between the Applicant and the Person(s) having an 
interest in the structure, that the Applicant is to provide compensation for any damage to the 
structure; or  
(b) where such an agreement cannot be reached, the Applicant shall provide an appropriate 
engineering evaluation that demonstrates that such structure shall not be damaged by 
activities occurring at the mining operation; or  
(c) where such structure is a utility, the applicant may supply a notarized letter, on utility 
letterhead, from the owner(s) of the utility that the mining and reclamation activities, as 
proposed, will have "no negative effect" on their utility. 

http://mining.state.co.us/


 

 
 
 
Your application will not be considered submitted until all the information listed above is received 
and found sufficient to begin our review. 
 
You have sixty (60) days from the above date to submit all necessary documents that the Office needs 
for an application to be considered filed.  If, at the end of the sixty day period, the application has not 
been determined to be filed with the Office, the Office will deny the application and terminate the 
application file. 
 
This letter shall not be construed to mean that there are no other technical deficiencies in your 
application.  The Division will review your application to determine whether it is adequate to meet the 
requirements of the Act after submittal of all required items. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Stephanie J. Mitchell 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
 
cc: Perry Neil, Crossfire Aggregate Services LLC 
  
 
M-AP-03 

  



 

Perry Neil 
Crossfire Aggregate Services LLC 
565 Goddard Ave 
Suite B 
Ignacio, CO 81137 
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